DMC/14/2/Comp.208/2005/





           27th April, 2005 

Medical Council of India

Aiwan-E-Galib Marg, Kotla Road, 

Opp. Mata Sundari College (for Women)

New Delhi – 110 002

Subject : Complaint of Dr. Jaskaran Singh against the doctors of Northern Railway Central Hospital, New Delhi.

Ref. : MCI-211(2)(236)/2002-Ethical/16335 dated 27.1.2005

A complaint of Dr. Jaskaran Singh, forwarded by Medical Council of India, alleging professional misconduct on the part of the doctors of Northern Railway Central Hospital, in the treatment administered to his father Shri Om Prakash at Northern Railway Central Hospital (DOA – 21.2.2003, DOD – 6.3.2003), was examined by the Delhi Medical Council.  In his reply the Medical Director of Northern Railway Central Hospital has stated that the matter has been compromised between Dr. Jaskaran Singh and Northern Railway Central Hospital and that Dr. Jaskaran Singh has withdrawn the present complaint made to the Medical Council of India.  A copy of the letter dated 16.2.2005 of Dr. Jaskaran Singh addressed to Deputy Secretary, Medical Council of India, withdrawing the present complaint, was submitted by the Medical Director, Northern Railway Central Hospital alongwith his reply.  A notice was sent to the complainant by speed post at the address mentioned in his complaint, to verify/confirm the averments made by the Medical Director, Northern Railway Central Hospital in his reply within one week of receipt of the notice.  The said notice has been returned undelivered with the noting from the Postal Department “left without address”.  Even otherwise no communication has been received from the complainant in this matter.  It is, therefore, presumed that the averments made by the Medical Director, Northern Railway Central Hospital, in his reply referred hereinabove, are true and correct.  In view of the same the complaint stands dismissed.
(Dr. S.K. Khattri)

Secretary 

Copy to : Medical Director, Northern Railway Central Hospital, Basant Lane, New Delhi-110 
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